
  

DID YOU KNOW³³. 
 
 

This area of the newsletter is available to share all important happenings of your family and friends.  Please submit any 
news to secretary@pitsburgtlc.org or call the Trinity office at 937/692-5670 so the rest of us can celebrate with you!   
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Prayer requests may be  
emailed at anytime to   

trinityprayers@woh.rr.com  
and upon receipt your request will 
be shared so that many will be 

praying immediately. 

 
 
 

¶ Chet & Sharon WirrigðHealth 
¶ Mike HangenðHealth 
¶ Patty SackettðHealth 
¶ Jr KoosðHealth 
¶ Buster Castoï Health 
¶ Jody BurnsðCancer 
¶ Mindy BrandonðAwaiting kidney 
transplant 
¶ John & Karen Davis & familyð

 For Johnôs kidney transplant 
¶ David Allen Brumbaugh 
¶ Jerry HigginsðCancer 
¶ Ronda HanesðHealth 
¶ Maxine Didierï Healing 
¶ Kerry YoungðComa & for wife, 
Julia 
¶ JR Alltop 
¶ Holly McEldowneyðCancer 
¶ Sarah WolfeðIn Hospice, kidney 
failure 
¶ Matt MartinðThanksgiving prayers 
¶ Kenny HeslerðStroke 
¶ Frank TrimbleðIllness 
¶ Greg PerryðHeart problems 
¶ Ev KaiserðHeart problems 
¶ Kenny Johnsonð Heart and 

 health issues 
¶ Jacob RiffleðHeart issues 
¶ Connie RowlandðCancer 
¶ Tom SchoeberlðCancer free! 
¶ Aubree MyersðLupus and MS 
¶ Marvin BrumbaughðCancer 
¶ Amanda SpahrðBrain issues 
¶ Joe SpahrðHeart issues 
¶ Reese Addingtonð10 year old with 
auto-immune disease 
¶ John YoungðCancer  
¶ Mary PhilpotðCancer 
¶ Tracy & BobðHelp through a  
 difficult time 
¶ Aiden Snyderï Leukemia 
¶ Miranda Nolley (Katherineôs grand-
daughter)ðDeployed to Kuwait 
¶ Crystal ProffittðHealth 

 
 
 

¶ Ray Chester 
¶ Zane RhodehamelðLeukemia 
¶ Kelly VanDeGriftðCancer 
¶ Dennis Riffle 
¶ Jason CouvutsakisðMedical is-
sues 
¶ Ronnie Brumbaugh 
¶ Tony MatamorasðHealth 
¶ Barry Ulrichï Vision 
¶ Michelle LawrenceðBaby 
¶ Barb BoehmerðPrayers of thanks-
givingðChemo completed 
¶ David NetzleyðHealth 
¶ AllisonðPersonal 
¶ Larry HarterðKnee injury 
¶ Bill MahaffeyðChemo treatments 

¶ Bob & Rochelle SadowskiðHouse 
fire 
¶ Bobby JagelskiðCancer 
¶ Auzzy MonroeðDiagnostic tests 
¶ Janice RosenbergerðStroke 
¶ All families suffering with addiction 
¶ Lee StanleyðHospitalized 
¶ Tommy ScarlisðBrain tumor 
¶ Jason - Brain tumor 
¶ Joe TeedsðCancer 
¶ Dawn OswaltðCancer 
¶ Stephen AnglesðTourettes 
¶ Dave SroufeðBack surgery 
¶ Jack MyersðHeart issues 
¶ Brian Henderson 
¶ Jaimie Campbell 

¶ Weather and safety for farmers 
¶ Jane BrownðBack surgery 
¶ Lia Powers 
¶ Shirley Hensel 
¶ Mike ChadimaðHospitalized, canôt 
walk 

¶ Ron FasickðBroken ankle 

¶ Jessica Reily Family 
¶ Heather AndersonðUpcoming 
surgery to go well 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
¶ Logan Nolley (Katherineôs grand-
son) - Has returned from Afghani-
stan 
¶ Eleta Baughmanðsurgery 
¶ Mary Ann Shellhausðrecovering 
from a stroke 
¶ Payton UlrichðSuccessful surgery 
¶ BillðDiabetes 
¶ Tom SchoeberlðPrayers of 
thanksgivingðCancer free 
¶ Phil RothðOpen heart surgery 
¶ Chris MichaelðGrief 
¶ Dayton shooting victims & families 
and also the First Responders 
¶ Helena Proffitt 
¶ Jack MyersðHeart issues 
¶ Vivian KistlerðRotator cuff surgery 
¶ Andrew ErdmannðBroken ankle 
¶ Texas Shooting Victims 
¶ Hurricane Victims 
¶ Jeannie MyersðHealth 
¶ Maria KinningerðHealth 
¶ J. D.ðSurgery 
¶ Pat FergusonðSpinal surgery 
¶ Dean ThompsonðKidney stones 
¶ Bob Harter 
 
Our sympathy to the family of 
Wayne Burns. 
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PRAYERS & SQUARES  

QUILTING 

 
October 11 & 28 

 

9:00 am 

DEADLINE FOR THE NOVEMBER  

ISSUE OF THE TRINITY TRUMPET 

IS OCTOBER 22nd.  

 
 
 
 
 

If anyone is interested in joining us 
for lunch this month, we will be 
meeting at 571 Diner (at the edge 
of Painter Creek on St. Rt. 571) on 
Wednesday, October 9, 2019, at 
11:30 AM.  If you plan to go, 
please call Linda Baker at 547-
0975 by Monday, October 7. 

I will be out of the office from October 2nd thru October 9th but will be work-
ing Monday & Tuesday, September 30th & October 1st and then Thursday 
&  Friday, October 10th & 11th. 
                                                   Your secretary,                   
                                                                    Sharon Fourman 

SECRETARY 

 

 

 

 

Trinity Evangelical Lutheran Church 

Thursday, November 14             3:00ð6:00 PM 
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HALLOWEEN  
PUMPKIN PARTY 
Sunday, October 20th 
12:00ð2:00 pm 
At Trinity 

 
Everyoneôs invited plus any friends you would like to  
include!  Change into your costumes following  
worship service and then enjoy a Taco Bar,  

Cake Walk, Crafts, Pumpkin Scavenger Hunt, and Games! 
 

Please sign up on the paper near the church office  
to help and/or provide food. 

 

Decorated trunks are welcome, but not required. 
 

If you have questions, you may call  
Marge Warner at 937-623-2544. 
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Trinity Family, 

Please remember that anyone who has Thrivent accounts have action dollars.  Each of you have $250 twice 
a year.  If you do not use it, it is gone, although next year it starts again.  Please help further our church min-
istry in this way.  Now that I am comfortable with the application process, I would be pleased to aid you with 
this blessed benefit. 

Here are some things going on in our church: 

¶  Someone is coming to check out the red light on our beautiful outside cross. 

¶ Looking at options to make the wall projection better. 

¶ In the process of planning the Elvis Gospel Concert set for Friday, Nov. 15 at 6pm. 

¶ The nominating committee will be contacting you to run for positions on the church council. As a rule, we 
only have one meeting per month where we make decisions regarding the operation of the church.   

¶  November 3, 2019 will be this yearôs congregational meeting.  Here is where you, as a member of this 
tremendous church family, have a voice as to the operation of the church for the year 2020.  WOW!  
Where does the time go? 

¶  We are looking at another way to support our local benevolence rather than have our church auction. 

There was a rich man who was quite distressed over the prospect of not being able to take his 
riches with him when he died.  Before he died, he loaded two gold bars from his private vault 
and left instructions to have the case locked with the key, handcuff it to his wrist and the key 
placed into his grave clothes.  His family carried out his orders correctly, to the letter. 

When he appeared at the pearly gates, he had the briefcase with him, key in hand. 

St. Peter asked, ñWhat do you have in your suitcase?ò 

Very proudly, the man unlocked the case, opened it and displayed his two gold bars. 

St. Peter said, ñIsnôt that special!  You brought pavement.ò 

                                                                                                 Gods Peace and Love to you all, 

                                                                                                                                                    Dean 

...News for Pre-K through 6th Grade 

  

  

  

  

   

  

 
 

 

The Christian Education Team is very excited about the Pumpkin Halloween Party coming up on Sunday, 
October 20 from 12 - 2. This event will take place following church, and people can change into costumes if 
desired. First on the schedule will be a delicious taco bar for lunch. Please sign up in the entry if you can 
help out. Our many activities will include a pumpkin scavenger hunt, making shaving cream pumpkins, 
pumpkin tic tac toe, pumpkin checkers, pumpkin golf, pumpkin broom race, pumpkin cake walk, etc. Activi-
ties are kiddo and adult friendly!  Decorated trunks are welcome but not required. Please invite friends and 
family! We do need many adult participants in order to make this a successful event for all. 
 

Adults are still needed to sign up to teach Sunday School! Give it a try! 
 

Any ideas or questions - call Marge Warner, Christian Education Leader, 937-623-2544 
The Team - Pam Oswalt, Linda Baker, Stephanie Kemp, Michelle Groff, Bev Erdmann, and Pastor Mel 
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WELCA News for October 
 
Ladies of Trinity, feel free to join a friendly, loving group of gals for our Oct. 2 
meeting at 6:30. Meetings are always uplifting. Rejoin us if you havenôt been for 
awhile or give us a try for the first time! 
 

Instead of trading names for Secret Sisters this year, we are doing a Christmas 
gift exchange for those who want to participate. We will be giving the gifts to our 
Secret Sisters at the December 5 Christmas party. Names for Christmas ex-
change will be drawn at the October meeting. Hey Ladies, letôs get in on this for some secret Christmas Spir-
it. $20 maximum. Iôm encouraging participation, but it is by no means required! 
 

The mother/daughter/friend event will be discussed later. Ideas from you all are needed.  Noah Back has 
been reserved for our entertainment for the May 3 Mother/Daughter/Friend Event! He is an amazing singer 
recently featured in the Daily Advocate. Look him up for more information. We are so lucky to have him 
booked as he was almost totally booked many months in advance. 
 

The hostess list did not get returned to me at the last monthly meeting, so I will do food for the Oct. 2 meeting 
unless you know you are the hostess. Speaking of hostesses, we do need more of you gals to help out.  
 

As of now, we will be planning a spaghetti dinner on January 19 for our fundraiser this year in place of the 
chicken dinner event. Let me know what you think. 
 

Each woman at Trinity is welcome to attend the monthly meetings to share in a time of fellowship and spiritu-
al growth. PJ Musser will still provide the cdôs for our Worship time. 
 

If you know of any personal or church needs brings your ideas to the Oct. 2 meeting. 
 

Thanks, Linda Baker, for hostessing the September meeting.   
 

If you havenôt been to a WELCA meeting, give it a try. Our women are the best. 
Hope to see you on October 2 at 6:30pm. 
 

In God We Trust! 
Marge Warner - WELCA President 937-623-2544 
 

2019-2020 WELCA OFFICERS 
 

Pres. - Marge Warner Vice PresidentðKatherine Jump 
Secretary - PJ Musser TreasurerðPortia Boord 
Wernle Rep. - Judy Ulrich Quilting - Judy Ulrich and Linda Baker 
Dinner Chair - Katherine Jump Christmas Party Committee - Portia Boord and Linda Baker  
Sunshine Cards - Julie Kossler  Luncheon Chair - Jr Koos  
Giving Tree - Pat Netzley and Pam Oswalt  Mother-Daughter-Friend Committee - Vacant 
DevotionsðJr Koos and Marge Warner 

Confirmand Spotlight  

Trudie Arling is an 8th grader at DeColores Montessori Junior 
High. She is a very busy and hard working young lady! She is a member 
of the Dayton Ballet Junior Company and plays viola for the Dayton Phil-
harmonic Youth Strings, all while maintaining straight A's at school. In 
the summer, she swims on the Darke County Stingrays Swim Team. In 
her free time she enjoys listening to music and hanging out with her 
friends. We are very proud of her and love her very much! 

Rob & Jennifer Arling 

For the next few months, we will highlight one of our Confirmands each 
month so this October please learn more about Trudie Arlingäääää. 
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Our annual congregational meeting will be held Sunday, November 3rd, following 
the worship service.  Plan to attend to hear reports of the past fiscal year and 
plans for the next!  Voting for the election of officers to fill various positions on the 
Trinity Church Council and the budget for the upcoming year will take place at this 
time. 
 

All reports needed for the Annual Meeting must be received in the church office 
by Sunday, October 13th.  You may mail them to P. O. Box 64, Pitsburg OH  
45358, email to secretary@pitsburgtlc.org, or leave them in the Secretaryôs mail 
slot outside the  church office. 

The Nominating Committee is currently working on the ballot for the 
Annual Congregation Meeting in November.   
 

If you are approached to be on the ballot for a position on the 2020 
Church Council or as a Delegate or Representative, please prayer-
fully consider saying YES.  If you would like to be considered for a 
position, contact any of the Nominating Committee listed below: 
 

 Julie Kosser 417-7789  
 Teresa Neitzelt 423-0181  
 Miranda Harleman 232-3461  
  
 
 

The positions open for the upcoming year(s) are:  President (1 yr. term), Vice President (1 yr. term), Elder (2 
yr. term), Trustee (3 yr. term), Deacon (2 yr. term), Building Fund Treasurer (3 yr. term), Benevolence Treas-
urer (3 yr. term), Nominating Committee (1 yr. term), Southern Ohio Synod Delegate (1 yr. term), Northwest 
Conference Delegate (1 yr. term), Graceworks Representative (1 yr. term), Wernle Home Representative (1 
yr. term). 

Well men, the time is fast 
approaching.  Spring train-
ing is nearly completed and 
by what I have seen, the 
team is rough and ready to 
go.  We are ready and able 
to meet all challenges! 
 

If all goes as usual, we will have a league 
meeting in September followed very shortly by 
the start of the season.  I will be contacting 
each of last yearôs players when I know what is 
going on. 
 

If anyone who has not played previously are 
interested, contact me at 937-459-2791.  This 
is a wonderful night of fellowship not only for 
us but for the other churches in the league as 
well. 
 

ð-Dean Thompson 
 

The money you donated 
for the Tornado Relief 
through our Benevolence 
Fund was sent to Thrivent 
and they matched half of 
our donation to make a 
total of $963.00 forwarded 
to Tornado Relief. 

Sunday, November 3rd at 2:00 am 

If you forget, you will have an hour to  
pray before worship service begins! 
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Greetings favored Congregation!  The Lord is with youé   

 

This month I feel the highest gratitude for all of you and for the greater community of Christians all 
around this part of the Kingdom of God.  As you know I had a health scare at the end of August and begin-
ning of September.  It all started with a sinus infection that my doctor treated with antibiotics.  As the sinuses 
cleared up my chest began to hurt and every time I took a deep breath I had pain in my chest.  I didnôt believe 
it was a heart attack, but then Iôve never had a heart attack before, so what do I know.  I tried to get an ap-
pointment with my primary care doctor, but as soon as I mentioned chest pain they directed me to the Emer-
gency Department.  As it turned out I did not have a heart attack, but rather something called pericarditis.  
This is an inflammation of the sack that encloses the heart.  I spent three days in the hospital, but now recov-
ering nicely. 

Iôm telling you all this medical history because Iôm so blessed to serve with you here at Trinity and in 
the greater Darke County ministry.  During the time when I wasnôt sure what 
the problem was, I felt the power of your prayers.  I heard from so many 
people both from Trinity and from other Christian friends around the county 
who were praying for me.  Iôm not sure how most of them even knew I was 
ill.  I know people arenôt the same as Angels from heaven, but that doesnôt 
mean we donôt act like angels.  An Angel is a messenger from God and that 
is exactly how you all acted toward me when I was ill.  The Angel Gabriel came to Mary and reminded her, or 
maybe told her for the first time, that she was favored by God.  You all remind me of that fact every day.  
When Iôm tempted to start feeling sorry for myself, God sends one of you, maybe unknowingly, with a mes-
sage to remind me that I am His precious child.  Thank you for being willing servants of our great and merciful 
God. 

The second thing Gabriel told Mary was the Lord was with her.  Sometimes my ego thinks I can do 
this ministry on my own.  Every once in a while, God reminds me I can do nothing without Him.  This past 
month was one of those experiences.  When I was hospitalized, I quickly realized I would not be able to lead 
worship that Sunday.  It was August 25th and one of the biggest Sundays of our Church year, Rally Sunday.  I 
had been looking forward to seeing all the children back from vacations and seeing what they learned and 
what they could remember from Vacation Bible School.  In my mind, I had to be there to lead this important 
worship serviceé  And God laughedé  Thanks to Dean Thompson and everyone else who stepped in to 
make Rally Day happen this year, without me.  You are all like Angels reminding me that God is always walk-
ing with us ready to pick up where we cannot.   

I believe in actual, literal Angels, but I also believe you, who were creat-
ed a little lower than the Angels, can have very angelic moments.  Itôs 
both exhilarating and humbling to be the recipient of angelic interven-
tion.  I thank God for you all who are constant reminders, not just for me, 
but for all this broken and hurting world, that we are all favored children 
of our Heavenly Father and that God is always right there beside us in 
the good, the bad and in all the times of our lives.  I am forever grateful 
for your thoughts and prayers and for your many good works that you do 
serving God and our neighbors.  Iôm most grateful that God allows me 

the joy of serving along side each and every one of you, seeking, welcoming, and serving all.  Amen. 

 
       In His Service, 
        Pastor Mel 

 

26 In the sixth month the angel Gabriel was sent by God to a town in Galilee called Nazareth, 27 to a vir-
gin engaged to a man whose name was Joseph, of the house of David. The virginôs name was Mary. 28 

And he came to her and said, ñGreetings, favored one! The Lord is with you.ò (Luke 1:26-28) 
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The ladies of Trinity have been busy assembling and boxing Baby 
Care Kits, Personal Care Kits, School Kits and Quilts for delivery 
to Good Shepherd Lutheran Church in Dayton in early October to 
be sent to Lutheran World Relief.  Our complete totals will be re-
ported in the newsletter next month.  We would like to thank all of 

you who helped make our efforts possible ð- those who donated items or money to purchase items for these 
kits; those who cut out or sewed backpacks and quilts, those who assembled and boxed all kits and quilts; 
those who made labels for our boxes so we could track where they are delivered; those who make cards to 
accompany our quilts; and Thrivent for the gift cards to purchase batting and other 
supplies for quilts and kits.  As the old saying goes ð ñmany hands make light workò.  
Our heartfelt  appreciation to all of you! 

Gathering under the theme ñWe are church,ò voting members of the 2019 Churchwide Assembly of the Evan-
gelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA) made a number of key decisions to further the mission and minis-
try of this church.  The assembly, the chief legislative authority of the church, met Aug. 5-10 at the Wisconsin 
Center in Milwaukee. 

More than 900 voting members: 

¶ Reelected on the first ballot the Rev. Elizabeth A. Eaton to a six-year term as ELCA presiding bishop. 

¶ Elected Deacon Sue Rothmeyer to a six-year term as ELCA secretary. Rothmeyer, currently serving as 
executive for administration with the Office of the Secretary, was installed during the assemblyôs closing 
worship on Aug. 10 and will begin her term Nov. 1. 

¶ Approved the social statement ñFaith, Sexism and Justice: A Call to Actionò and its implementing resolu-
tions. The social statement, in part, names patriarchy and sexism as sins and calls the church to action on 
a range of issues, including gender-based violence, workplace discrimination and economic inequality. 

¶ Adopted ñA Declaration of Inter-Religious Commitment,ò which will serve as church policy for inter-
religious relations. The policy statement was adopted with the witness of 39 ecumenical and inter-religious 
guests in attendance. 

¶ Approved the triennium budget for 2020-2022, which includes a current fund spending authorization of 
$68,378,325 for 2020, a current fund income proposal of $68,442,034 for 2021 and $68,507,018 for 2022; 
and an ELCA World Hunger spending authorization of $21.5 million 2020, and an income proposal of 
$21.5 million for 2021 and for 2022. 

¶ Adopted the ñStrategy Toward Authentic Diversity in the ELCA,ò which consists of a report and recom-
mendations on how the ELCA exhibits authentic diversity and formulates goals for racial diversity and in-
clusion. 

¶ Witnessed the presentation of the ñDeclaration of the ELCA to People of African Descent,ò which was ac-
cepted by the Rev. Lamont A. Wells, president of the African Descent Lutheran Association (ADLA), and 
members of ADLA. 

¶ Adopted 26 memorials en bloc, ranging in topics from gun violence to engagement in the Holy Land and 
gender identity to seminary tuition. 

¶ Adopted a memorial that affirms the ELCAôs long-standing commitment to migrants and refugees and de-
clares the ELCA a sanctuary church body. 

Contôd on page 8 

2019 Churchwide Assembly Actions  


